














































































Wednesday,	November	16,	2016	
To:		 Ann	Darling,	Chair	
	 Undergraduate	Council	
	 	
Re:		 Proposed	BS	in	Games	
________________________________________________________________	

My	primary	criticism	of	the	Bachelor	of	Science	in	Games	proposal	is	that	it	
duplicates	existing	degree	programs.	Of	the	25	hours	of	required	courses	in	the	
proposed	new	degree,	8	hours	appear	to	be	more	or	less	equivalent	to	courses	
already	required	and	taught	in	the	Film	&	Media	Arts	EAE	emphasis	as	FILM	
numbered	courses.	Students	in	the	Film	&	Media	Arts	based	EAE	emphasis	take	up	
to	20	more	hours	of	allied	courses	now,	all	of	those	may	be	EAE	numbered	courses.	
The	capstone	course	for	the	BSG	is	the	same	course	current	F&MA	EAE	emphasis	
students	are	required	to	take.	

Would	students	be	able	to	double	major	in	the	Film	&	Media	Arts	EAE	emphasis	and	
the	new	BSG	degree	using	the	same	courses?	Would	they	essentially	be	allowed	to	
earn	the	same	degree	twice?	

The	rational	for	creating	this	new	degree	hangs	on	the	number	of	current	EAE	BUS	
students.	I	believe	the	current	EAE	emphases	in	the	School	of	Computing	and	the	
Film	&	Media	Arts	Department	could	accommodate	these	EAE	BUS	students.	I	do	not	
believe	these	students	should	have	been	encouraged	to	pursue	the	BUS	in	the	Yirst	
place.	The	Princeton	Review	currently	rates	the	two	existing	undergraduate	EAE	
emphases	#1	in	the	US.	I	urge	the	undergraduate	studies	committee	to	consider	
carefully	what	advantage,	if	any,	a	third	option	gives	our	students. 

Further,	the	curriculum	of	the	proposed	BS	includes	a	fairly	large	number	of	courses	
that	are	clearly	Art	classes.	The	teaching	of	Art	in	higher	education	is	usually	
informed	by	critical	and	historical	studies	associated	with	the	practice	of	the	artist.	
These	elements	are	not	present	in	the	proposal	nor	are	they	appropriate	in	the	
College	of	Engineering.	Institutions	like	our	own	have	traditionally	tried	to	foster,	in	
their	students	and	faculty,	a	desire	to	create	at	a	level	that	is	both	informed	by	those	
studies	and	seeks	to	serve	the	needs	of	our	culture	in	ways	the	commercial	
entertainment	industry	does	not	often	aspire	to.	These	are	values	we	discussed	
when	I	wrote,	with	my	partners	Professor	Kessler	and	Professor	Altizer,	the	original	
undergraduate	EAE	emphasis.	Our	goal	at	the	time	was	to	expose	students	to	both	
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technical	expertise	and	aesthetic	principles.	Industry	representatives	had	in	fact	
asked	for	this	approach.	

I	hope	all	concerned	committees	will	take	their	charge	very	seriously	as	they	
consider	this	proposal.	The	Film	&	Media	Arts	Department	intends	to	continue	
offering	the	current	EAE	emphasis	within	the	BA	in	Film	&	Media	Arts. 

Sincerely	yours, 

Kevin	Hanson,	Chair	
Film	&	Media	Arts 

cc:		 Sarah	Projansky	
	 Robert	Kessler	
	 R.	Michael	Young 
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